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Dear Chadisans,

As promised earlier, here's an update on some decisions we have taken a College in
response to current concerns about the coronavirus.

Chad's Events Cancelled or Modified

Wine and Cheese Event on Sunday cancelled
Both formal dinners next week cancelled
Brilliant Club school outreach visits on Tuesday and Wednesday cancelled
Governors meeting on Tuesday cancelled

Chad's Bar will be Chad's only over the weekend; this will be reviewed on Monday
There will be a Chapel service as usual on Sunday morning (11am) but it will be said
rather than sung (ie no choir)
Chad's libararies will remain open as usual

If you are Going Home

Students are free to leave Durham after their last class today and will be able to
participate in classes remotely for the final week of term.
If you decide to leave early, please e-mail chads.support@durham.ac.uk to ensure
that we know numbers for catering purposes.
As is always the case in the Easter Vacation, you are asked to clear your room.  If you
are unable to take your belongings home, please refer to the instructions from
Alistair Jenkins in his recent e-mail (attached)
When you leave, please sign out via reception and, as instructed in Alistair's e-mail,
please leave your college key (if you do not return your key, we will assume you still
have access to your room and could charge you for the full vacation period.) 

If you plan to be resident in College accommodation during the Vacation Period

if you are booked to stay in College beyond the end of term, you need to be aware
that we are in a fast changing situation and cannot promise our usual levels of
support.  If staff become ill or have to self-isolate, they will not be able to come in to
College. This means that if you are resident in College and fall ill, we cannot commit
to caring for you in the way we might otherwise want to. If you have alternative
residence possibilities, please think carefully about which option is the best and

mailto:owner-cd-staff@durham.ac.uk
mailto:m.j.masson@durham.ac.uk
mailto:cd-ug@durham.ac.uk
mailto:cd-respg@durham.ac.uk
mailto:cd-taughtpg@durham.ac.uk
mailto:cd-staff@durham.ac.uk
mailto:cd-tutors@durham.ac.uk
mailto:cd-tutors@durham.ac.uk
mailto:chads.support@durham.ac.uk













Dear 

 

A reminder about term ending and the practicalities of what to do, and how to leave your room etc.

 

•   Your contract with the College, unless you have received email confirmation from Susan Mather that you are able to take an extended let, does not enable you to leave your belongings in your room. Your room must therefore be emptied of all belongings before you leave. The latest that you are allowed to be in College is 10am on Saturday 21st March.

 

•   Over the vacation trunk rooms are available within your building to store some of your belongings. Please note there is no trunk room storage in Langford and residents are requested to use space in Lightfoot basement.

 

v  Ramsey 2.

v  Grads 4.

v  Lightfoot basement (For Lightfoot and Langford Residents).

v  Queens’s basement.

v  Epiphany top floor (Cupboard near room 14).

v  Main College, 3rd floor Eves and MC 304.

 

·     International students get priority space on the top floor of Main College as well as space in each of these locations. 

 

·     Students are requested to use the trunk rooms in their own building as there is limited space in Main College.

 

[bookmark: _GoBack]•   Please see one of the Reception Porters to request the use of a trunk room.  Before depositing items you are required to complete the Trunk Room Log available in the College Reception, the log will enable College to identify any belongings not removed from the trunk rooms after the start of Easter Term.  Items should be boxed and clearly marked with your name and room number and the date of deposit.  Under no circumstances should foodstuff be left in trunk rooms as this is likely to attract vermin.  

 

•   The College will not accept any responsibility for items left in storage.  All items are left at your own risk and without college insurance cover.  Thefts from trunk rooms, normally arising from unforced entry, have meant that the trunk rooms must be secured after depositing and collecting belongings. Please take care with your and your friends belongings.

 

•   Please take all valuable items home with you, although we will have some security measures in place the College take no responsibility for items left by students.  In particular take with you items that you will / may need over the Easter vacation.  We had passports and home keys left behind last year.

 

•   College cleaning staff will issue you all with a refuse bag for removal of any waste and a recycling bag should you wish to leave anything to charity.  Please help staff by placing your rubbish in the sacks before you leave, and by emptying any food from fridges etc. 

 

•   Rooms are to be left clean and tidy. To remind you the Housekeeper has the ability to place a charge on any students who do not leave their room in an acceptable manner.  If your room is left in an unacceptable state then a £50 fine will be imposed. Over the vacation all rooms will be inspected for damage, all damages will be charged accordingly.

 

•   PLEASE SIGN OUT AT RECEPTION AND RETURN YOUR KEY (even if you are returning to College early). IF YOU DO NOT RETURN YOUR KEY WE WILL ASSUME THAT YOU ARE TAKING ON A LET FOR THE WHOLE OF THE EASTER VACATION, AND YOU WILL BE CHARGED £300.

 

•   The final meal of the Epiphany Term will be breakfast on Saturday 21st March and the first meal of Easter Term will be dinner on Sunday 26th April.

 

•   You are required to clear your College pigeonhole of all mail before you leave at the end of Term.  Mail and Parcels will not be forwarded to your home address, but kept in college until your return.  You may of course contact the College Reception to request any urgent items you are expecting to be forwarded.

 

•   If your plans change and you wish to return to College before the start of Easter Term, please do not arrive without checking that there is a room (not necessarily your own room) available.  The earliest you can access your room  is 2pm on Sunday 26th April (unless permission has been granted for you to return early)

 

•   It may be possible to accommodate you from the 19th April at a charge of £80; however you do need to check with the office that a room is available.   We are extremely busy over Easter utilising the bedrooms for conference and bed & breakfast guests, so please call Reception on 0191 334 3358 before setting off.

 

 

 

 

Kind Regards

 

 

Alistair Jenkins

Bursar 





safest for you.
If you become unwell, please follow the advice on the coronavirus
webpage https://www.dur.ac.uk/notices/coronavirus/ and inform us by email at
chads.support@durham.ac.uk or phone on 0191 334 3358. 

You must inform College if you are self-isolating or being tested for the virus and
also let us know the result of any tests. 
If you plan to remain in Durham but live out and may be alone in your
accommodation please let us know. 

  Action Required by All Students

Please use the hand-gel provided around College and especially in the dining room
before you enter the servery.
Please check your term time address and other contact details on DUO (Banner Self
Service) and update these if necessary so that College can access your: 

Current mobile number 
Emergency contact information 
Term time address 

University Decisions

The Post Offer Visit Day after the end of term will not go ahead

Communication

The University and College will do our best to keep you well-informed about
decisions and developments as they emerge. 
Please check your Durham e-mails regularly

Despite these surreal times, I hope you have a good weekend!

Best wishes,

Notices : Notice about the Covid-19 infection -
Durham University
The Covid-19 (coronavirus) infection has been declared a public health emergency
of international concern by the World Health Organisation. The health and
wellbeing of our students and colleagues is our top priority and we are working
hard across the University community to prepare for the possible spread of the
virus, provide up to date information and advice and offer support as the ...
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Dr Masson 

 

Dr Margaret Masson
Principal
St Chad’s  College
Durham University
18 North Bailey
Durham
DH1 3RH
 
0191 334 3354
0191 334 3358 (College Office)
m.j.masson@durham.ac.uk
www.stchads.ac.uk
 
 

      
 
         
‘St Chad’s College’ is a limited company (No 00109442). ‘St Chad’s College Durham’ is a registered charity (No
1142958) and a chartered company (No RC000594). ‘St Chad’s College Trading’ is a limited company (No
05844646).  The College and trading company are registered in England. The registered office of St Chad’s
College, St Chad’s College Durham and St Chad’s College Trading is 18 North Bailey, Durham DH1 3RH.
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE:
This email and its attachments are intended for the above named only and may be confidential. If they have
come to you in error you must take no action based on them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone;
please reply to this email or telephone us on 0191 334 3358 and highlight the error.  Once you have done so,
please delete the email. Unless stated otherwise, the views expressed in this email are those of the sender and
may not reflect those of St Chad’s College.
SECURITY WARNING: this e-mail has been created in the knowledge that Internet e-mail is not a 100% secure
communications medium.  We advise that you understand and observe this lack of security when e-mailing us.
VIRUSES: Although we have taken steps to ensure that this email and attachments are free from any virus, we
advise that in keeping with good computing practice the recipient should ensure they are actually virus free. St
Chad’s College accepts no liability for any viruses attached to this email.
P Please consider the environment before printing this email
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